
 
 

 
 

Updated Medicaid Figures for 2018 
            ou may  recall from  past  issues of Elder 
  Law Today how the Medicaid laws work 
  for a married couple when one of them 
needs nursing home care. The Spousal 
Impoverishment Provisions of the law make it clear 
that the Medicaid program does not intend to 
impoverish one spouse because the other needs 
care in a nursing home. 
 
 Much of this is based on the spend-down of 
assets and what levels must be met before someone 
qualifies. 
 
 The law says that for a married couple, the at-
home spouse is entitled to keep a minimum amount 
of money with no spend-down. The new minimum 
spousal share effective January 1st is $24,720.  
In addition, the nursing home spouse may keep 
$2,000 in Kansas.  In other words, for a couple 
with $24,720 in countable assets (plus the $2,000 
allotted to the nursing home spouse) there will be 
no spend-down. 
 
 The maximum spousal share has also been 
increased.  This is the maximum amount that the at-
home spouse is allowed to keep.   
 
 For calendar year 2018, the maximum 
spousal share has been set at $123,600. This 
means that if the couple has a combined $247,200 
or more in countable assets, the at-home spouse 
will now be able to keep half, or $123,600. 
 
 The Medicaid laws also allow for a Minimum 
Monthly Maintenance Needs Allowance. The 
minimum income allowance that the at-home 
spouse is allowed to keep is $2,030.  If the at-
home spouse’s income is less than this minimum, 
the at-home spouse will be allowed to keep a 
portion of the nursing home spouse’s income in 
order to meet monthly living expenses. 
 There is also a maximum total maintenance 
standard.  This is the amount of income that the 
community spouse is allowed to keep if his or her 
expenses are great enough. Let’s say there’s a 

community spouse who lives in assisted living and 
has monthly rental costs of $1,500.  This at-home 
spouse would be able to keep more than the $2,030 
minimum.  His or her figure would be increased to 
$3,090.00. The new maximum total maintenance 
standard for the community spouse is now 
$3,090.00. 
 
 This can sometimes allow a couple to greatly 
increase the amount of assets they keep. For 
instance, in a previous issue of Elder Law Today, 
we explained how it was possible for a married 
couple to go through division of assets, qualify for 
Medicaid, and not spend down.  This increase in 
the maximum total maintenance standard will allow 
many couples to further increase the amount of 
assets that the couple is allowed to retain without 
spending down. 

 
 

 We’ll keep you posted on further updates as 
they occur. 
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Services Available 

Adrian & Pankratz, P.A. offers the following Elder 
Law services:   

       Division of Assets    Long Term Care Planning 
Guardianship                  Powers of Attorney 
Estate Planning              Wills 
Living Trusts                  Special Needs Trusts 
 

 
 
 

Elder Law Today is published as a service of Adrian & 
Pankratz, Old Mill Plaza, Suite 400, Newton, KS 67114.  This 
information is for general informational purposes only and 
does not constitute legal advice. For specific questions you 
should consult a qualified attorney.  
 


